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WARNING: If you believe this message may be malicious use the Phish Alert Button to
report it or forward the message to Email.Security@ventura.org.

To whom it may concern:

It is my understanding that the Board of Supervisors will vote on how to process requests by
developers to build battery storage facilities (Battery Energy Storage Systems - BESS) on Tuesday.
This decision includes whether to honor SOAR’s vote of the people or if the people’s vote will be
disregarded. It was also brought to my attention that the Ventura County Staff believes a vote is
necessary.

This is an encroachment on farmland outside of Moorpark and in my opinion requires a vote of
the people. Please do not disregard the will of the voting public when making such decisions.

Barbara Leukuma
bleukum@me.com
Sent from my iPad
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